BOGNOR CHICHESTER AND DISTRICT AMNESTY GROUP 

LOCAL AMNESTY NEWSLETTER: OCTOBER 2015

Dear Writers and Supporters,

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

WED 11/11 Talk “Child Soldiers: Why Children Fight”; Friends Centre, Chichester                                                                        SAT 5/12, 10am-noon Greetings Cards Campaign, Cathedral Green, Chichester                  SAT 12/12 Greetings Card Campaign write-a-thon, The Pump House, Stansted 2pm
LOCAL AMNESTY EVENTS

The Cathedral Chapter have kindly allowed us to have our card-signing table for our GREETINGS CARD CAMPAIGN on the cathedral green in Chichester on SATURDAY DECEMBER 5TH.  We start at 10, but will need to set up the table earlier –contact me.  The next Saturday (DECEMBER 12TH) we can continue the GREETING CARDS CAMPAIGN at Ann Stewart’s house from 2pm onwards.  Please contact Ann on 023 9263 1812 or dillstew2@hotmail.com for directions if you’d like to come.

NATIONAL AMNESTY EVENTS

I have the AI UK Constitutional Review paper, which has proposed amendments to the way UK Amnesty is run.  Your comments are invited by 2/11/15, and the review will be discussed at our SE Regional meeting in Lewes on 20/2/16.  You can find the review paper on www.amnesty.org.uk/2015Review.  Apart from changes to the Board which runs Amnesty UK, the proposals restrict the power of a few members to call an EGM, allows the Board to do so, and increases the number of seconders needed for a motion at the AGM and the time for AGM motions to be submitted in advance.

OTHER NEWS AND EVENTS

Thanks to all of you who wrote for Amnesty’s campaign for refugees.  You may like to know that the Foyer in Velyn Avenue Chichester PO19 7PP is collecting men’s and women’s clothes, tents, shoes, bedding, rucksacks etc for refugees (01243 778668)

On Wednesday 11/11 6-8pm Rachel Brett, once with the Quaker UN office in Geneva, will speak on Child Soldiers at Chichester Quaker Meeting House, Priory Road, PO19 1NX, followed by refreshments and discussion; all welcome.
Carry On Writing!          BOB DEWICK 
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Amnesty action: campaigns & letter-writing

	This month’s action

	JAPAN: Death Penalty / Individuals at Risk: Matsumoto Kenji

	Background to this action
Matsumoto Kenji could be hanged any day now, and he does not know why. 

He and his brother Matsumoto Hiroshi were arrested on 17 September 1993 for two separate robberies and murders committed in the period between September 1990 and September 1991. 
[image: image2.wmf]Matsumoto Kenji has had a mental disability and low IQ since birth, allegedly due to mercury poisoning. His condition could have made him more vulnerable during police interrogation. According to his lawyer, the police officers coerced him to confess by offering him food and telling him things such as "be a man” during interrogation. Kenji was dependent on his brother, who killed himself in detention after the pair had been arrested. Despite all this, the court ruled that he is mentally competent enough to be sentenced to death and that his confession was reliable. His trial started in 1991, and in September 1993 he was found guilty of murder and sentenced to death. 
Appeals against his conviction to the Osaka High Court and subsequently to the Supreme Court were both rejected, and his death sentence was confirmed on 4 April 2000. Requests for pardon and a retrial continue to be submitted by his lawyers. He could be executed at any time. 
You can find further information on this case here:

https://www.amnesty.org.uk/actions/japan-matsumoto-kenji-death-row-execution

	What you can do

1) Please write in English or Japanese to the Minister of Justice asking her to:

· Commute Matsumoto Kenji's death sentence
Make sure he has access to adequate medical treatment

· Improve the treatment of death row prisoners, and end the use of solitary confinement on death row

· Commute the death sentences of all prisoners, introduce a moratorium on the death penalty and promote debate on its abolition 
Minister of Justice Yōko Kamikawa,  Ministry of Justice, 1-1-1 Kasumigaseki, Chiyoda-ku, Tokyo 100-8977, Japan

Salutation: Dear Minister Twitter: @matusimamidori 
2) There is strength in numbers! Add your names to our online petition on the Amnesty website: https://www.amnesty.org.uk/actions/japan-matsumoto-kenji-death-row-execution
3) Support Amnesty’s efforts to raise awareness surrounding Matsumoto Kenji’s case and the treatment of death row inmates in Japan. Spread the word on social media – remember to target the Minister of Justice @matusimamidori and to share a link to the petition –, encourage your friends, family, and community members to join the cause and help us reach 5,000 signatures. 


	EGYPT UPDATE: Last Al Jazeera journalists released

	Journalists Mohamed Fahmy and Baher Mohamed were finally released on 23 September after Egypt’s president pardoned them.
Al Jazeera English channel journalists Mohamed Fahmy and Baher Mohamed were freed on 23 September after Egypt’s president pardoned them, along with several other prominent activists jailed on trumped-up charges linked to their activism or protesting.
President al-Sisi also pardoned Shadi Abdul Hameed Abdul Azeem Ibrahim, who had been sentenced to prison in the same trial as the two journalists, but not Khaled Mohamed Abdulraouf Mohamed or Sohaib Saad Mohamed Mohamed.
The president did not pardon Australian journalist Peter Greste, who had been tried and sentenced to a three-year prison term in his absence.
Mohamed Fahmy has thanked Amnesty International for what he called its “endless support” in the case and Baher Mohamed has also extended his gratitude to the organization.
The timing of the pardon, which came just before President al-Sisi travelled to the USA to attend the United Nations General Assembly, appeared to be aimed at deflecting criticism of Egypt’s human rights record.


	STOP TORTURE UPDATE: Shaker Aamer to be released from Guantanamo

	After being held for more than 13 years, without charge or trial, Shaker Aamer’s reportedly imminent return to the UK is long overdue, and is very welcome news.  Tens of thousands of Amnesty supporters have campaigned for his release over the years, and many activists from Amnesty and other campaigning groups have worked tirelessly for this day.

Read Kate Allen’s blog on www.amnesty.org.uk/shaker

	UPDATE: Human Rights Act Campaign (HRA)

	As you know, the government announced (in the Queen’s Speech in May) that they would be consulting on the proposals to scrap the Human Rights Act and replace it with a British Bill of Rights.  At the moment, Amnesty International UK is waiting to hear exact timings for the Consultation process, so plans may be subject to change.  Until we hear about the start of the consultation, you are encouraged to sign the petition to Secretary of State for Justice, Michael Gove, at http://keeptheact.uk
As soon as the consultation is announced, we will be sent guidance on how you and this group can respond: it is important to get as many different responses as possible.  We can also expect, from February, to be asked to put pressure on our MPs, followed by a targeted campaign while a bill goes through Parliament.

	www.amnesty.org.uk/bognor for further information about the Bognor Regis, Chichester & District group
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